

Staffing

On Wednesday evening we had our 'New Parents' Evening' for the parents of children who will be starting in Reception (Class 1) next year. The evening was a great opportunity to welcome our new parents and for them to meet Governors, staff, receive key information and to find out what life is like at Hawksworth. One piece of information they received was the organisation of teaching staff for Class 1.

I am now able to inform all parents about the staffing organisation for the 2018/19 academic year. As you can see below the Governors and I are continuing in our strong belief that is important to maintain the same teaching support hours and numbers of support staff within school.

Teaching Staff

Headteacher: Mr D. Norris

Class 1 Teachers: Mrs S. Malir EYFS Leader and SENCO

Mrs I. Metcalfe

Class 1 Teaching Assistants:

Mrs C. Dowling Hlta Mrs H. Williamson NEEB

Class 2 Teacher: Mrs S. Oliver KS1 Phase Leader

Class 2 Teaching Assistants:

Mrs J. Swinton Mrs E. Ward

Class 3 Teacher: Mr McGuire Class 3 Teaching Assistants:

Mrs S. Gallagher Learning Mentor

Class 4 Teacher: Mr Roche KS2 Phase Leader

Mrs S. Gallagher Learning Mentor

Mrs C. Dowling Hlta

Kestrels

Kestrels Before and After School Club is a key element within the provision we offer to parents and children. When parents request a tour of Hawksworth prior to them selecting a school for their child, they always want to know if we can provide wrap-around care. Obviously, the answer is always yes and the Governors and I are very proud how Kestrels, our Before and After School, has evolved since it was established just over 3 years ago and the work of Mrs Tempest and Miss Hewitt.

Mrs Tempest, Leader of Kestrels, has introduced many changes and initiatives over the years to aid the development of the club; from introducing healthy snacks and meals to introducing a greater range of activities and resources. To continue to improve the club, Mrs Tempest met with Mrs Cameron (Vice-Chair of The Governors) and I to discuss her future plans for the Club and we were both very impressed with her ideas and the direction she wishes to take the club. To help and support her in this Mrs Tempest will send out very soon a questionnaire to parents of children who use Kestrels for their views on how we can further enhance our before and after school club provision.

Football



Well done to our KS2 Girls football team who participated in Monday's 5-a-side football tournament at Pool-in-Wharfedale. Mr Roche informed me the girls all played with great enthusiasm, skill and determination. They only lost one match and achieved draws in their other matches. Well done girls and thank you to Mr Roche and Miss Moir for giving up their free time to attend and coach the team. Thank you to Mr Bellamy for taking photos and I will upload them to the website over the weekend.

Today will be the Y6 boys turn to compete in their 5-a-side tournament at Pool.....fingers crossed they may return with a trophy!

Skipping

Congratulations to Class 2 who performed brilliantly at the Wednesday Skipping Final. Hawksworth received three Golds and a Bronze. When I receive the photos I will upload them to the school website.

Speed Boys – Reece Thompson – Gold Side Swing Boys – Isaac Cyprien – Gold Run Jump Out – Bronze Keep the Pot Boiling - Gold

Sports Day

Monday 18 th June 2018	Charte Day 1 15pm
Monday 18 th June 2018	Sports Day 1.15pm

Kestrels

Q. What did the daddy tomato say to the baby tomato?

A. Catch up!

The children in Kestrels have been busy making crafts for Father's Day. We have used a paper plate which the children coloured in, then used a template of a saw to make a fab wall hanger saying "Best dad I ever saw". We have also made tie cards which the children decorated and door hangers saying "Dad's day off".

Friends of Hawksworth

Dress Down Day for pupils – 29th June 2018 – a bottle (something stronger than a can of Irn-Bru)



Dates for the Diary	
	SUMMER TERM 2
Monday 18 th June 2018	Sports Day 1.15pm
Monday 25 th June 2018	Sports Day Reserve 1.15pm
Tuesday 10 th July 2018	Class One – Stay and Play for Parents/Grandparents
Friday 13 th July 2018	Leavers/Awards 2.30pm
Thursday 19 th July 2018	Pupil Reports go out to Parents
	Leavers' Production 2.15pm School Hall
Monday 23 rd July 2018	TRAINING DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED
Tuesday 24 th July 2018	TRAINING DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED

NEXT PAGE - A FLYER - FROM - FATHER DAVID

Thank you for your continued support.

Mr Dale Norris Headteacher



St Oswald's Guiseley TOWER OPEN DAY

Saturday 16 June 10am-2pm Come and see the BELLS!

Hands on demonstrations every half hour from 10.15am.

Refreshments.

BELL RINGING

- ♦ is FUN!
- is for ALL AGES
- stimulates the BRAIN
- keeps you FIT!

Come and join us!

